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St Joseph’s Primary School 

Grenfell NSW 

    

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome to the 2018 school year, I trust that it 

will be both a happy and successful one for all of 

us! It has been fabulous to see the children 

looking bright and excited about the new school 

year.  

Welcome to our 2018 Kinder students ï Saskia, 

Georgia, Grace and Jack.  We are all looking 

forward to getting to know you and working with 

you during this year. 

There are always lots of questions when starting in 

Kinder, please feel free to check with staff if 

necessary to help answer these questions as they 

come up. 

Emergency Contacts/Medical Updates- At the 

start of every year there are many things that we 

need to update here at school. An update form was 

sent home yesterday, and another is attached to 

this newsletter.  This is the general permission slip 

and the emergency contact information sheet. 

Please fill in this form and return it to school, so 

that we will be able to contact you easily if need 

be.  

This also helps us to be aware of any allergies that 

your children may have. Please note that if your 

child is an asthma sufferer it is up to you to 

provide an asthma plan to us at school. 

It is important to return this update sheet to school 

as soon as possible, as many children have 

allergies to different items, sometimes these are 

food based allergies and sometimes children have 

other triggers that cause their allergic reactions.  

Making this information available to school staff 

helps us to be aware of possible situations that 

may cause an allergic reaction.  

If your child needs to have medication at school, 

please send a note to the front office explaining 

times and dosages. 

Food at school - Did you know that many 

different foods such as cakes, salad dressings, 

health bars, nut bars, seafood, ice creams or even 

breakfast cereals can cause allergic reactions?  

With this in mind, we discourage our children 

from sharing their lunches and snacks.  

Albert/eftpos ï please be aware that we now have 

eftpos facilities available at school.  We believe 

that this will streamline our banking processes 

immensely.  The eftpos machine can be used for 

all school related purchases. 

Parent Information Evening ð our Parent 

information evening is to be held in the coming 

weeks. We are looking forward to meeting you 

and sharing with you, information about your 

childôs class in 2018.  Further information will be 

sent home about this next week. 

Personal Equipment ï Please be aware that the 

children should not be bringing personal mobile 

phones/toys/iPod etc. from home to school.  

Please contact the office if you need to get a 

message to your child, we will let your child know 

of changes to their routines. 

School will not be responsible for any loss or 

damage caused to these items. 

Volunteer Checks ï we are endeavouring to 

ensure that our processes at school are in line with 

those across a range of areas. 

As such it is time to remind everyone to ensure 

that your volunteer checks are up to date.  If you 

have not sent a copying of your most recent 

volunteer check to school, please update it through 

the following website: 

 http://www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/child-safe-

organisations/working-with-children-

check/apply/apply  

There is no cost for volunteer checks.   

If you already have a current volunteer WWCC as 

part of your involvement in childrenôs sports or 

mailto:office.stjosephsgrenfell@cg.catholic.edu.au
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other programs outside of school, we would 

appreciate if you would send a copy to school.  

We thank you for your understanding and 

cooperation in completing these checks.   

Library - Well done to everyone who has been 

looking out for overdue library books and 

returning these to school.  So far this week, one 

book has been borrowed for 438 daysé that book 

is now back on the shelves for someone else to 

borrow. 

Our Library lessons have begun this week.  

Library days are as follows: 

K/1/2 ï Wednesday 

3/4 - Thursday 

5/6 ï Tuesday 

Everyone is asked to bring their Library bag to 

school on their designated day.  Using a library 

bag simply helps to keep books in one location, 

either at school or at home.  A library bag can be a 

pillow slip, a special bag that you have or a plastic 

bag. 

All children will be borrowing from our Library. 

We will also be participating in this yearôs NSW 

Premierôs Reading Challenge, so feel free to begin 

reading at home, we will also be reading books at 

school that can be included in the reading tally for 

the Challenge.  More information will be coming 

home about the challenge as it comes to hand. 

Calendar ï we have been updating our calendar 

as dates for this year come to hand.  We include a 

calendar in each newsletter, hopefully this will 

help you to know the dates for the various events 

that take place during our school year. 

School banking ï please be aware that the 

Commonwealth Bankôs school banking is 

available through our school.  If you would like 

your child to be involved in school banking, 

please contact Mrs McInnes for further 

information. 

Swimming Carnival - You may 

already be aware that our swimming 

carnival will be held next week at the 

Grenfell Aquatic Centre. 

 More information about the carnival was sent 

home in a separate note yesterday.  Please return 

your responses to school by Friday (tomorrow). 

Those parents who are available to help out on the 

day are asked to make contact with us here at 

school, to help with the planning for the event. 

Swim Safe ï please note that the second 

SwimSafe instalment will be during Wk. 3.  

Additional information will be sent home 

separately next week. 

 

Sincerely,     

 

 

 

REC News 

On Monday as our staff began the new school 
year we prayed the following prayer: 

A Prayer of Thanks for all God’s Children 

Loving God,  

We thank you that you made each one of us in 

your image and likeness, and that we are all your 

beloved children.  

We pray today for the children/students we 

teach. We pray for students who  

Χ ƳŀƪŜ ǳǎ ǎƳƛƭŜΤ  

Χ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎΤ  

Χ ǘŜǎǘ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǘƛŜƴŎŜΤ  

Χ ǿŜ ŦƛƴŘ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ƭƛƪŜΤ  

Χ ǿŜ ŦƛƴŘ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ ƭƛƪŜΤ  

Χ ŀǊŜ ōǊƛƎƘǘΤ  

Χ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǊŘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΤ  

Χ ŦƛƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻǳƎƘ;  

Χ ƎŜǘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǊǾŜǎΤ  

Χ ŀǊŜ ŀ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘΤ  

Χ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƭŀǳƎƘΤ  

Χ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪ ǎŀŘΤ  

Χ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪ ƭƻǎǘΤ  

Χ ǘŀƭƪ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜΤ  

 

05/02 Addison Bunn 

05/02 Annie Nealon 

07/02 Hugh Knight 

08/02 William Wilson 
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Χ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŀȅ ŀ ǿƻǊŘΤ  

Χ ŀǊŜ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ƻǾŜǊƭƻƻƪŜŘΤ  

Χ ŀǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ƛƎƴƻǊŜΤ  

Χ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǳǎ ƻŦ ourselves  

We thank you for all the students who have an 

impact on our lives  

and for the privilege of having an impact on their 

lives.  

Lord, help us to start the year afresh and not fall 

into the trap of labelling students.  

Help us to be open to new ways of doing things 

and seeing each of our students with new vision.  

Help us to be open to the work of your Holy Spirit 

in each of our lives. 

Lord, use those we teach to teach us.  

Help us to be Christ-like at all times; seeing each 

one with your eyes and valuing them with your 

heart of love.  

We ask this in the name of ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΧ 

Jesus. 

Amen  

 

 

 

Reading Tips of the Weeké 
Most parents recognize the value of 

reading to a child. Books are a terrific 

way to share the joys of reading: 

interesting words, beautiful 

illustrations, and the keys to unlocking 

the mysteries of letters, sounds, and words. Recently, 

several researchers published work that helps us 

understand that very simple, small actions during 

reading can have a big impact on what a child takes 

away from sharing a book with an adult. 

It turns out that young children being read to almost 

always focus on the illustrations. And when they're 

not enjoying the pictures, they are looking up at the 

adult reader. The child's eyes almost never look at the 

print on the page, yet that's where children can learn 

the most about letters, sounds, and words. To get the 

most out of a shared reading, encourage your child to 

appreciate the pictures, and also guide their attention 

to printed words. Doing so may help your child's 

reading, spelling, and comprehension skills down the 

road. 

To help direct your child's attention to the print in a 

book, parents can focus on specific parts of it, 

including: 

¶ The meaning of the print. This includes pointing 

out specific words within a book and drawing the 

child's attention to the print. For example, "Here 

are the penguin's words. He says, thank you." 

¶ The organization of the book and print, which 

includes understanding the way pages are read, 

the role of the author, and print direction. For 

example, "I am going to read this page first and 

then this page over here next." Or "This is the top 

of the page. This is where I begin reading." 

 

Howôs your Maths Head? 

Brain Bashers Sports Day 

During the recent Brain Bashers school sports day, 

four girls were competing in the 400 metres hurdles. 

Official figures mysteriously went missing just after 

the event, however, various spectators could 

remember the following information. Josie was never 

suspected though! 

1. Jane won and wore red. 
2. The girl wearing number 1 came third. 
3. Julie beat the girl in yellow, but wasn't wearing 
number 2. 
4. Only one girl finished in the same position as the 
number she wore, but she didn't wear red. 
5. Jackie beat the girl wearing number 3 and Josie 
wore yellow. 
6. The girl in green wore number 2. 
7. A spectator remembered one girl wore blue, but 
couldn't remember anything else about her. 
Can you determine the positions the girls finished in, 

along with the numbers and colours they wore? 

 

mailto:office.stjosephsgrenfell@cg.catholic.edu.au
http://www.brainbashers.com/logic.asp


Thursday February 1, 2018                 Issue 1 

 

 

26 Weddin St                     T: (02) 63431514 

PO Box 53                     office.stjosephsgrenfell@cg.catholic.edu.au 

Grenfell NSW 2810            www.stjosephsgrenfell.nsw.edu.au 

Classroom News –   
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NUMERACY 

"Arithmetic is being able to count up to 

twenty without taking off your shoes."  

~ Mickey Mouse  

 

 

 

LITERACY 

Ã5`] gfdq l`af_ l`Yl  

you absolutely have to know,  

ak l`] dg[Ylagf g^ l`] -aZjYjqÄ  

~ Albert Einstein 
 

 

 

P & F News -    
Our P & F are preparing for another successful year.  

There are a number of different ways that you can be 

involved with our P & F from coming along to the 

meetings, operating the street stalls or cooking for 

street stalls and so on. 

All members of our school community are invited to 

the P & F meetings and we look forward to seeing you 

 

Please Note: The Annual General Meeting for our St 

WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ Parents and Friends committee will be held 

on Tuesday February 20, 2018 at 7:00pm in the 

school library. 
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Community News -    
NETBALL - We are now taking Expression of Interest 

for Primary Aged and High school Aged students for 

ball skills and possibly running a junior and 

intermediate competition on Thursday afternoons 

after school. If you would like your son or daughter to 

be involved please get into contact with Paige through 

email thetincupboard@gmail.com or by calling her on 

0438438458. If you would like to get involved by 

helping out with the Junior and Intermediate 

Competition, please let us know. Expression of 

Interest need to be in to Paige by the 9th of February. 

We will then make a decision on if we have enough 

people to go ahead it. 

 
Grenfell Swimming Club news – Grenfell 

Swimming Club and Aquatic Centre enquiries: Leann 

0408 431 022 or new Aquatic Centre 0490 830 563 

Last Friday evening, we held the Australia Day 

Disco at our new pool and what a great success 

with fantastic weather. With music and delicious 

food available and competitions galore including 

the Belly Flop and the jumper relay ς Thanks for 

coming everyone and thank you to all the 

volunteers who helped make it such a success.  

We have the Mountains and Plains 

Championships on 10 & 11 February – ǘƘŀǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ 

under 14 days away plus Annual Business House 

Relays on the following Saturday 17 February.  

Important dates - 2018 

Saturday 10 & Sunday 11 February ς Mountains 

& Plains Swimming Summer Championships, 

Grenfell  

Monday 12 February ς next meeting ς 8pm ς 

swimming club rooms ς all welcome! 

Saturday 17 February ς Business House Relays ς 

starts 4.30pm sharp with official opening of 

Grenfell Aquatic Centre at 5.30pm ς Free gate 

entry. 

Important Information 

Mountains & Plains Summer 

championships Grenfell - Saturday 10 & 

Sunday 11 February ς Closing date for entries is fast 

approaching -  Sunday evening 4 February.  Any 

registered Grenfell swimmer can enter and you do 

not have to have swum at any other carnival to 

enter. If anyone or club has a marquee we can loan 

for the carnival, please let Leann know and if you can 

help out over the weekend that would be greatly 

appreciated – just let Leann know too. We need all 

hands on deck.  

Please follow these instructions to enter online at 

www.mountainsandplainsnsw.swimming.org.au 

(have debit/credit card ready as small fee to enter 

each race).  On front page select Detail (in blue box 

under Results box in middle of page). Select Ψ9ƴǘŜǊΩ 

box. Enter your username and password then select 

Ψ[ƻƎƛƴΩ box. Select Ψ.ƻƻƪ ƻƴ ƳŜŜǘΩ box. Now select 

races by changing no to a yes. Then select ΨtǊƻŎŜŜŘΩ 

at bottom of page.  Check entries and then enter 

payment details. Once you have selected races and 

payment has been processed ΨEƴǘŜǊŜŘΩ will appear 

under Detail. Any questions just pop into the 

Clubroom on Friday night and someone will be 

happy to help you. 

 

Business House Relays - Saturday 17 

February ς Have you organised a team yet? Do 

you want to be in one or do you have any 

questions? Ring Leann on 0408 431 022 or 

Grenfell Aquatic Centre 0490 830 563. 5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ 

out ς ȅƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ to be in it to win it - $30 per 

team sponsored by our very supportive Grenfell 

local businesses. This is a great fundraiser for the 

Grenfell Swimming Club ς ƭŜǘΩǎ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ 

Weekly news 

Stroke correction classes:  Saturdays. 10am ς 

11.45am. Cost $5 per swimmer. 

Swimming squad sessions:  

MondayςThursday. 4pmς5pm and 5pmς6.30pm.  

Timekeeping/raffle roster: Friday 2 February: 

LUTHERBORROW, O’BYRNE, FENTON, 

BRENNER, MARTIN, BEST (Natasha), 

CAPRA 
Please note: If you cannot perform your duty on 

the allocated night it is your responsibility to find 

a replacement. There will be 6 timekeepers and 1 

person in charge of selling raffle tickets. 

mailto:office.stjosephsgrenfell@cg.catholic.edu.au
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Dates for your Calendar 

2018 JANUARY 

29 
Term 1 begins for 

Staff 

30 
Students begin 2018 

school year 

31 1 February 2 3 4 

FEBRUARY 

5 6 7 
 

8  

School Swimming 

Carnival 5pm 

9 10 11 

12 

 

13 14 
Ash Wednesday 

15 16 
WR Swimming 

Carnival – Lake 

Cargelligo 

17 18 

SwimSafe Program ς Mon to Thurs 

19 20 

P & F AGM – 7pm 

21 22 23 
Mufti Day 

24 25 

26 27 
ArchDio Swimming - 

Boorowa 

28 March 1 2 3 4 

MARCH 

5 
Hennessy College 

community BBQ 6pm 

6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 

P & F  – 7:30pm 

21 22 23 
Mufti Day 

24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   Good Friday 31 APRIL 1 

APRIL 

2 Easter Monday 3 4 5 Proposed Cross 

Country date 
6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13  

Last day of Term 1 

14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25  ANZAC Day 26 27 28 29 

30 MAY 1 2 3 4 5 6 

MAY 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 
Mufti Day 

26 27 

mailto:office.stjosephsgrenfell@cg.catholic.edu.au


Thursday February 1, 2018                 Issue 1 

 

 

26 Weddin St                     T: (02) 63431514 

PO Box 53                     office.stjosephsgrenfell@cg.catholic.edu.au 

Grenfell NSW 2810            www.stjosephsgrenfell.nsw.edu.au 

2018 GENERAL PERMISSION and INFORMATION UPDATE 

FAMILY: _____________________ CHILDREN: ___________________________________________________  

PERMISSION GIVEN ON THIS ADVICE REMAINS IN FORCE UNLESS FURTHER WRITTEN ADVICE IS RECEIVED 

SECTION A - General Permission 

Permission is given for the above child/ren to participate in the school activities in around the local Grenfell 

community/township. 

I understand that on some occasions transport arrangements may include walking to a venue/bus travel and/or 

private motor vehicle travel. 

I understand that my child will be under the authority of the school for the duration of all excursions and the teacher 

in charge is authorised to return the student home at if circumstances warrant such action.  Such teachers and 

instructors may take whatever disciplinary action they deem necessary to ensure the safety, well-being and 

successful conduct of the students as a group, or individually in all activities. 

I also authorise the teachers and instructors to obtain medical assistance, which they deem necessary should an 

accident occur, and I agree to pay all medical expenses incurred on behalf of the above student. 

SIGNED: _________________________________________ Date: ______________ 

(Parent/Guardian) 

 

SECTION B – Emergency Contacts 

Please list two alternative contacts, for those occasions when we are not able to contact you. 

Emergency Contact 1: ______________________________ (Phone No.): ________________________ 

Emergency Contact 2: ______________________________ (Phone No.): ________________________ 

 

SECTION C - Medical 

Please indicate any special medical needs/considerations (including asthma) 

/IL[5Ω{ b!a9Υ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ____________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MEDICATION: I am aware that if my child is to take any medication during school time the school must be 

contacted regarding authorisation and procedures. 

ASTHMA: I am aware that my child has an asthma condition.  I am also aware that it is my responsibility to 

provide an ASTHMA PLAN to school. The plan has been developed in conjunction with my family GP. 

Family Doctor: _______________________________________________________________________________  

SIGNED: _________________________________________ Date: ______________ 

(Parent/Guardian) 
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SECTION D - Publication of Images   

/IL[5κw9bΩ{ b!a9κ{Υ _________________________________________________________________________ 

I grant ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻκname to be published in the Grenfell Record.   Yes    No 

I grant ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻκname to be pubƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ   Yes    No 

I grant ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻκname to be published on the  

Canberra-Goulburn Catholic Education website.        Yes    No 

 

SECTION E – Family Records   

To ensure that the school has ACCURATE family records please supply the following information.  If throughout the 

year any of these details change, please inform the school. 

FATHER’S DETAILS 

NAME: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NO: _____________________________   MOBILE NO: _____________________________ 

EMAIL: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

MOTHER’S DETAILS 

NAME: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NO: _____________________________   MOBILE NO: _____________________________ 

EMAIL: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

SECTION F – Travel to and from school  

Normal method of travel to & from school AM WALK    PM WALK   

AM CAR       PM CAR       

AM BUS       PM BUS      

Bus Travel:   

FORBES ROAD  Travel every day Y / N   GREENETHORPE   Travel every day Y / N 

(Stephen Makin)      (Loaders) 

WARRADERRY  Travel every day Y / N   COWRA ROAD Travel every day    Y / N 

(Geoff Sinclair)       (Loaders) 

YOUNG ROAD  Travel every day Y / N  PINNACLE   Travel every day     Y / N 

(Paul Best)       (Loaders) 

BIMBI ROAD  Travel every day Y / N   PINEY RANGE   Travel every day    Y / N  

(Natasha Pertout)        (Loaders) 

ADELARGO ROAD Travel every day Y / N       HOLY CAMP ROAD Travel every day  Y/ N   

(Geoff Sinclair)       (Sharon Harding) 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōǳǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ƛǎ ƛǊǊŜƎǳƭŀǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ arrangements for each days. 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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